Minutes of Parish Pastoral Council of March 20, 2023

Members in attendance:  Father Ed Susyzynski, Deacon Pete Foradori, Kathy Landrum, Marlene Zeigler, Leon Burky, Gabe Gavin, Wendy McKee, Danielle Steigelmeyer (excused).

Father Ed opened with a prayer.
Minutes of Feb. 20, 2023, minutes approved.
Deacon Pete informed us that the interior church painting project is done, and floors are currently getting waxed and then the project will be complete.
Deacon Pete informed us that the grandson of Mike Woods is working on the parish signage improvement project for us. The large front sign is still being worked on. Sign designs and wording was shared with the council. 
Wendy said that the Father Uhler Memorial Project fundraising letter was included in bulletins this past weekend. The track lighting to the statue placement area has been improved and the candle rack has been purchased by Father Ed and is in place. The statue shelf has not yet been built. After it is built, the size of the plaque will be determined. Letterman's of Wooster is able to make the plaque. The Our Lady of Fatima statue home visitation project will begin after the statues have been blessed and dedicated in May. An alphabetical list of parishioners and their phone #'s is needed for this program. The wording for the plaque for the OLG statue was decided to read " In Loving Memory of Father Carl Uhler our priest from (year begin-year died??) May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace." 
Gabe and Deacon Pete reported that the sound system parts are all ordered and that next week the new sound system in the gathering room and cry room will be installed and 2 new lavaliers too.
Deacon Pete informed us that the Parish Pastoral Council Constitution changes were shared in the bulletin and that it was shown to the one parishioner per request.. Deacon Pete will put the ballot together for a vote and 50% or more of the people that vote need "yes"  for it to pass.
It was discussed if an annual parish meeting needed to occur and Article 7A of constitution was reviewed. It was decided that a yearly meeting is not necessary. It was discussed that PPC minutes are printed off and posted on the bulletin board in the Gathering Room by Deacon Pete and this will be said in the announcements by Deacon Pete. Also, there is an open invitation to the parishioners to attend the monthly PPC. Questions by parishioners should be emailed by the Friday before the PPC mtg.
Deacon Pete said the hall kitchen ice machine parts are here and that it will get repaired soon.
Deacon Pete informed us that the parish directory is ready to go to printers in Wooster and that it will include names and addresses and no phone # 's. If parishioners need a phone # of another parishioner, they are to call the office.
April's meeting will include a vote for VP and Secretary.
Eucharistic Revival ideas were discussed including a possible all night Adoration event, a Eucharistic book study, and a procession. Father Ed advised that a yearlong Eucharistic revival plan for the parish should be done.
Next PPC meeting will be April 17, 2023 at 7pm.
